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NOTICE

The Chair of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs (CAJP) presents his compliments to all delegations and wishes to remind them that, as decided at the meeting of the states parties to the Inter-American Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination against Persons with Disabilities, held on December 14, and in keeping with the procedure adopted (CP/CAJP-2415/06 add.1 rev.1), the following calendar of activities has been established for the optimal performance of pending tasks, bearing in mind that the first meeting of the Committee will be held in Panama on February 26 and 27, 2007:

· Before the end of this year, the Secretary General will issue the official notice of convocation of the first meeting of the Committee, to be held in Panama on February 26 and 27, 2007. The notice will include a request to states parties to designate representatives to the Committee.

· The deadline for states parties to provide the Secretary General with the names of the experts appointed to the Committee is January 31, 2007.

· January 15, 2007, is the deadline for comments by states on the document "General Orientation regarding the Contents of the First Report of the States Parties to the Inter-American Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination against Persons with Disabilities”  (CP/CAJP-2420/06 rev.1).

· On January 16 and 17, 2007, the states parties to the Convention will meet again to complete their consideration of the appropriate documents and present them to the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs, which is expected to take up this topic at its meeting of January 18, 2007.

· In addition, during the second half of January 2007, a draft resolution of the CAJP will be presented to the Permanent Council, the aim of which will be adoption of the general guidelines for preparation of the first report, presentation of the draft internal rules of procedure, as a contribution by the states, to the Committee for its consideration, and recommendation of the qualifications Committee members should meet.
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